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Relationships Education, Health Education and Sex Education at  
St Paul’s School 

Information for parents and carers 
 
How can I talk to my child about relationships, puberty and human reproduction? 
We are aware that as the children’s parents, you are their first educators and we therefore feel it 
is important for us to make you aware of these upcoming topics in case you wanted to discuss 
these areas with your children at home. What children learn at school is only part of the 
curriculum, and children can continue to learn from you at home. For some parents/carers, it 
can feel totally natural to discuss relationships, puberty and human reproduction with their 
child, while for others it can seem uncomfortable. Either way, it is important to remember these 
key points: 

• We all want children to be safe, healthy and happy. 

• We need to consider their needs and the world they inhabit. 

• We need to normalise talking about relationships, puberty and human reproduction to ensure 
children feel they can talk to parents/carers about any concerns or worries they may have. 

• We may need to challenge our own ways of thinking about how we feel about 
relationships and sex education. 

• We have choices. We can avoid talking about relationships and puberty or we can 
communicate openly and honestly with children. 

 
Here are some tips for talking to your child: 

• Be honest. If you don’t know the answer to a question, be honest and say so. Tell your child that 
you will need to find out and that you will get back to them with more soon. 

• Remember that children are curious and want to know and understand. We tend to place our 
adult perspective on children’s questions and comments, when actually a child just wants 
(and needs) a very simple, age-appropriate, matter-of-fact answer. This answer will not involve 
an ‘adult’ understanding of a topic – it needs to be at a child’s level, with opportunity given for 
the child to be able to ask further questions if needed. Give yourself time to respond by asking 
something like, “What do you think that means?” or “Why do you ask?” 

• Keep lines of communication open. Having an open and honest relationship with your child can 
really help make conversations easier, so make sure that you are always willing to talk when 
your child needs you; if you can’t, explain why and find another time when it is more mutually 
convenient. 
 

• Use correct terminology. It helps that children aren’t confused by hints, euphemisms and 
innuendo; use correct terminology whenever you can, especially for body parts. This is hugely 
important for safeguarding too. 

 
If you have any questions… 

• Talk to your child’s teacher, the head teacher, or the teacher in charge of PSHE. Often, when 
parents and carers find out what is in the curriculum, their fears are allayed as they can 
appreciate it is in the best interests of their child’s lifelong learning and safeguarding. 

 


